Wilmington Area Band Boosters General Meeting Minutes – June 8, 2016

Present: Michelle Anderson, Wendy Campbell, Jamie Cullen, Karen DiMuccio, Tracy Duffy, Carl Fette, Susan Fette, Marosh Furinskay, Lisa Hickman, Lisa Magee, Leigh McGuirk, Jonathan Nickel Julie Ochs, Shelley Orlowski, Rachel Reed, Kim Romig, Jill Wilson, and Leanna Zoeller.

Called to order at 7:15pm: Minutes from the May meeting were distributed and reviewed. Motion to accept the minutes made by Campbell and seconded by Orlowski. Motion approved.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> – May 2016 report submitted by Zoeller

Total current bank balance - \$21,152.03 Student - \$4,529.18 WABB - \$13,667.85 Band Front - \$0.00 Instrument repair - \$300.00 McQuiston Scholarship funds - \$2,655.00

- Report was distributed for committee review and it was indicated Zoeller is working on discrepancy with the McQuiston Scholarship fund.
- Reviewed summary of payments and deposits, fundraisers earnings, and future expenditures.

Motion to approve Treasurer's report was made by DiMuccio and seconded by Cullen. Motion approved.

Welcome and introduction of Band Front Choreographer, Rachel Reed by Mr. Nickel.

Committee Reports:

- Audit Kim Romig & Wendy Campbell, will be completed by June 21st.
- Band Camp Karen DiMuccio, band forms are due and so far an increase in chaperone offers for camp. Things are moving forward and she hopes to visit the camp again soon. Camp donation box in band room for powder Gatorade (large container from Sam's works best and favorite colors are red and blue), sunscreen, bug spray, etc.
- Chaperone Leanna Zoeller, parade went well.
- Patron Ads Lisa Magee indicated a copy of the form is online if people need it.
- Scholarship the booster award was given to Calvin Gealy and Julia Pozzuto received the Shane MQuiston award.
- Uniforms Wendy Campbell, reported Kim Romig and Sheryl Pieri fixed and fitted new students. The new sequins uniforms are to be kept in the uniform room at school and each silk member has a garment bag and uniform assigned. Other items will be kept at home.
- Website Jonathan Nickel indicated he has uploaded this year's music, date information, forms, and will continue updates as needed.
- Lawrence County Fair Leanna Zoeller, will need list of names from Karen DiMuccio when updated/completed. (note: Denise Sciuto requested a copy of the update list for next year's award committee.)

Fund Raiser Reports:

- Hoagie Sale Jill Wilson, tally completed and turned over to Tracy Duffy. Unable to get tables in cafeteria, recommended folding tables be set up to help with sorting this large order. Will check with custodial staff. 548 were sold with \$3 going to student and \$1 in WABB. Student accounts will receive \$1,096 and WABB will receive \$548.
- Augustine's Pizza Jamie Cullen, additional order forms handed out and will be scanned/emailed to parents. Profit will be split \$1 towards student account and \$0.50 towards WABB. Orders due June 15th and pickup on the 29th.

Business:

- Fundraisers for the fall were reviewed and added to the 2016-2017 packet. It was indicated that El Canello's is interested in offering a dine to donate. Wendy Campbell will contact the owner and get further information (donation %, time frame, restrictions).
- Next Meeting Date: July 13, 2016 (Wednesday).
- Band Camp Updates provided in committee reports.

Band Director's Report – Mr. Nickel

- Rachel Reed has started teaching the new choreography and an updated version of the band front practices has been distributed via email and a printed copy is available. Due to summer gym some practices needed adjusted. Omission: Monday, August 22nd is last summer practice from 6:30-9:00pm.
- Band members may have music crossed off by: Mr. Nickel, Mr. Priano, Mr. Taylor, Ms. Hyers, and Gideon Zoeller.
- Parents can sign up to receive the text reminders Mr. Nickel sends to the band and band front.
- Spring Trip DVD's are available.
- Band Camp Dates are July 31 August 5 (always begins last Sunday of July), meet the band night is Friday at 7pm in our stadium.
- Practice schedules can be found on the website or in the camp packets. Homecoming is Friday, October 7th (it was listed incorrectly in the packet). Homecoming Parade is October 8th and mandatory attendance. 3 demerits for band members and band front if missed, appointment conflicts are not acceptable. It's a short parade and parents are able to pick up students at the end of the parade near Old 77.
- Wednesday, August 10th is Kennywood Day, chaperones riding bus will get in free and those by car will pay admission. The parade will be in the evening about 8pm and then we will depart.

Adjourned at 8:00pm

Submitted by: Leigh A. McGuirk